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284 South Avenue 
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(845) 452-2000 
Direct: (614) 296-4779 
Email: pcolbert@cenhud.com 
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August 6, 2025 

VIA E-FILING 

Debbie-Anne A. Reese, Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 1st Street Northeast 
Washington, D.C.  20426 
 
Re: New York Independent System Operator, Inc.; Central Hudson Gas & Electric 

Corporation Settlement Agreement; Docket No. ER24-1434-001 
 
Dear Secretary Reese, 

Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation (“Central Hudson”) submits this Settlement 

Agreement, which resolves all issues regarding Central Hudson’s proposed Rate Schedule 21 

(Section 6.21) to the New York Independent System Operator, Inc. (“NYISO”) Open Access 

Transmission Tariff (“OATT”) raised in Docket No. ER24-1434.1 

Please contact the undersigned at (614) 296-4779 or pcolbert@cenhud.com with any questions 

regarding this matter. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 /s/Paul A. Colbert 
 
Paul A. Colbert 
Senior Regulatory Attorney 
 

 

 

1 The NYISO is submitting this filing on behalf of Central Hudson in its role as administrator of the NYISO OATT. 
The NYISO is not a party to the proposed settlement and takes no position on any substantive aspect of this filing at 
this time. The burden of demonstrating that the proposed settlement and any associated tariff amendments are just 
and reasonable rests on Central Hudson. 



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that I have this day served the foregoing document(s) upon each person 

designated on the official service list compiled by the Secretary in this proceeding. 

Dated at Poughkeepsie, NY this 6th day of August 2025. 

Respectfully submitted 

/s/ Paul A. Colbert  

Paul A. Colbert 

Senior Regulatory Attorney 

Counsel for Central Hudson Gas and Electric 

  Corporation 

284 South Avenue  

Poughkeepsie, NY 12601 

Phone: (614) 296-4779  

Email: pcolbert@cenhud.com 
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